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Chairman Lipps, Ranking Member Boyd and Members of the House Health 

Committee, my name is Janis Sunderhaus, and I am the CEO of Health Partners of 

Western Ohio. Thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on 

House Bill 482. 

Health Partners of Western Ohio (HPWO) was established in July of 2003 in Lima, 

Ohio. What started as one federally qualified community health care center has 

grown to 20 sites located in Lima, Kenton, Bryan, New Carlisle, Tiffin, and Toledo. Our 

mission is to eliminate gaps in health outcomes for all members of our communities 

by providing access to quality, affordable, preventive and primary health care. We 

currently care for 45,000 unduplicated patients in a medical-home model, meaning 

we use a team-based approach that is patient-centered to achieve health outcomes 

and enable a trusting and respectful relationship between providers, support staff, 

and patients. We accept all patients whether insured, uninsured or underinsured and 

deliver services in a cost effective and efficient manner to ensure the organization is a 

good steward of federal, state and local resources. We provide primary care, 

behavioral health, dental, pharmacy and social services. 

Of the unduplicated patients HPWO cares for, 15% are uninsured and 96% are below 

the 200% Federal Poverty Level. The 3408 Drug Pricing Program allows us to provide 

affordable and accessible care for these patients and by law all the 340B savings must 

be reinvested into patient care. Annually our Board of Director's determines how our 

surplus revenue will be spent. 

Community Health Centers are eligible for the federal 3408 Drug Pricing Program. 

Established in 1992 by Congress, the 3408 Drug Pricing Program provides certain 

safety net providers, referred to as covered entities, access to prescription drugs at 

reduced prices. Drug Manufacturers participating in Medicaid/Medicare are 

required to provide outpatient drugs to 340B covered entities at significantly 

reduced prices. When creating the Program in 1992, Congress stated it intended 

eligible safety net providers to use the savings to "to stretch scarce Federal 

resources as far as possible, reaching eligible patients and providing more 

comprehensive services." 

By purchasing medications at a lower cost, covered entities pass the savings along to 

their patients through reduced drug prices, and can then use any additional savings 

to support their mission to expand access to services, and improve health outcomes 

with their patients, and for their communities. 




